## Names in the News

• David Boyd, OBE, BSc, FCAI, newly-elected president of the Canadian Aeronautical Institute for 1960/61, started his term of office at the Institute's annual general meeting on May 24. Mr. Boyd is works manager for Rolls-Royce of Canada Ltd., Montreal.

He first became concerned with aviation in 1938 when he was appointed general works manager of Canadian Car & Foundry Co. From 1942 to the end of the war, he was general manager of Victory Aircraft Ltd.

• William F. English, one of Canada's commercial aviation pioneers and former TCA vice president, operations, died last month. Born and educated in Toronto, Mr. English joined TCA in an executive capacity when the airline was formed in 1937. He played a key role in the company's development from a relatively small domestic carrier to one of the world's largest airlines.

During the years of WW II, Mr. English contributed greatly to the organization and operation of TCA's part in the National Defence effort, including the operation of the Government's Trans-Atlantic Air Service. He retired from TCA in September 1956.

• B. A. Chalmers has been appointed executive vice president of Spartan Air Services Ltd. Mr. Chalmers, who was formerly president of Bristol de Mexico S.A. and is a vice president and director of The Bristol Aeroplane Co. of Canada Ltd., is responsible to Spartan President R. J. Reynolds for the overall operations of Spartan, including the activities of



DAVID BOYD

both the Survey and the Helicopter Divisions.

Responsibility for Bristol's Latin American interests is being assumed by W. S. Haggett, executive vice president of The Bristol Aeroplane Co. of Canada Ltd.

- Douglas McCormick has been appointed west coast sales representative for Spartan Air Services Ltd., with offices in the Bristol Aero-Industries building, Vancouver Airport. Mr. McCormick has 13 years sales and production experience in the aerial survey industry.
- Victor Koby has been elected a director of Field Aviation Co. Ltd. and appointed as general manager. Mr. Koby was formerly with Field's parent company Hunting Associates Ltd. Prior to joining the Hunting Group, he was associated with the aviation industry in Canada for a number of years.
- George R. Hackett, of Vancouver, has been appointed as a director of

TCA for a term of four years. He succeeds Hon. F. M. Ross, Lieutenant-Governor of B.C. Mr. Hackett has been a director of the B.C. Lumber Manufacturers Assoc., a director of Seaboard Lumber Sales Co., and is a life member of the Vancouver Board of Trade.

- H. S. MacDonald is now in charge of aviation products and services for Imperial Oil Ltd. in British Columbia.
- Kenneth F. R. Mair has been appointed to the position of director of sales & advertising for Pacific Western Airlines.
- R. H. Hogue has been named as Ottawa technical liaison manager for military products, Honeywell Controls Ltd.

Prior to joining Honeywell in 1956, Mr. Hogue was inspector of electronics with the Dept. of National Defence.

- Richard N. Robinson has been named domestic sales manager for the Cessna Aircraft Co., and assumes the responsibilities for all commercial aircraft sales in the U.S. and Canada, as well as market development activities.
- One of TCA's first employees, Wallace G. Courtney, has retired from the post of district sales manager for Victoria.

He was succeeded by R. A. Kolb, who stepped up from the job of assistant to the regional sales manager for TCA at Toronto.

Mr. Courtney joined TCA at Vancouver six months after the company's formation. Between 1937 and 1947 he held traffic posts with TCA in Vancouver, Victoria and Toronto.

• John C. Morrison has been appointed director of the newly established Emergency Supplies Planning Branch of the Department of Defence Production.



VICTOR KOBY



H. S. MacDONALD



W. G. COURTNEY



BILL ENGLISH